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CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 

Hilldale Public Informational Meeting Notes  

2/10/21 @ 6:00pm 

 

 

PROJECT OVERVIEW: 

• The City received at least ten design engineering applications, Hutchison Engineering was 
awarded the bid. 

• The total for this project will be approximately $6,000,000 and will be split into three phases 
that will be approximately $2,000,000 each.  

• Mr. Carr provided a “Heat Map” showing the water main breaks in the city with the largest 
area of concern being the one block area of Hilldale and Avon Court. 

• The area of concern contains mains that switch back and forth from copper to cast iron to 
PVC and more.  

• The area of concern also appears to contain more pavement patches than actual pavement 
on the road.  

• The City will spray patch some areas of Hilldale while the beginning phases are in progress.  

 

PROJECT DETAILS: 

• The entire distance of this project is just under a mile.  

• A map of the project is provided with these notes. 

• The map shows Phase 1, shown in green, will be completed in 2021, Phase 2, shown in blue, 
will be completed in 2022, and Phase 3, shown in red, will be completed in 2023. 

• The reason for the phasing is due to a culvert replacement that will cause traffic flow issues 
when part of North Street is closed. We also don’t want to impact newly completed road 
sections by driving on them with large construction equipment. 

• Water mains will also be replaced on Crestview Court.  

 

PROJECT SCOPE: 

• A cross-section diagram image of a typical view is provided in these notes.  

• The image shows the project, including outer sidewalk to outer sidewalk, including right of 
way and curb and gutters.  

• The project will include water main, sanitary sewer, storm sewer, and sump drains.  

• Additional sump drains will be provided that will allow hook up options for individual houses 
at owners choosing.  
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• The road will be widened to meet city standards and may affect some of the existing trees.  

• The radii of Crestview Dr. and Avon Ct. will be adjusted to make the intersections safer and 
provide improved drainage runoff options. 

• It is noted that the project will cause a lot of interruption.  

• Mail, delivery services and garbage pick-up at individual houses will still occur during 
construction.  

• Driveways will be interrupted when sewers are being laid but usually only take a few hours.  

• Driveways will be impacted if concrete work is being done due to cure times. 

• They will provide regular newsletters to residents to communicate project progress which 
will include contact information. 

• They would like to start the project on May 2, 2021. 

• They plan to complete Phase 1 before Thanksgiving with the exception of possible finish 
landscaping work that will be completed in the spring. 

• Contact City Engineer, Dennis Carr at 444-1146 with any questions or concerns. 

 

PHASE ONE SCHEDULE: 

March 15TH – Project Released for Bid 

April 6th – Bid Opeing 

April 15th – Utility Companies Making Utility Relocations 

May 3rd – Contractor Begins Work 

November 19th – Projected Completion 

 

PRESENTED BY:  
Dennis Carr – City Engineer – 309-444-1146 or dcarr@ci.washington.il.us 

Ryan Bradle – Hutchison Engineering  – 309-691-1633 or rbradle@hutchisoneng.com 

Shane Larson – Hutchison Engineering – 309-368-0689 or slarson@hutchisoneng.com 
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